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RE: DISCUSSION PAPER: KING REVIEW SAFEGUARD CREDITING MECHANISM 

Woodside Energy Limited ('Woodside') welcomes the opportunity to comment on the Australian 

Government's Discussion Paper ('the Paper') regarding the proposed Safeguard Crediting 

Mechanism ('the Mechanism'). 

Introduction 

Woodside is Australia's leading natural gas producer. We hold equity in operated and non­

operated Australian oil and gas facilities, the emissions from which are regulated under the 

Safeguard Mechanism (SGM). In 2020, our gross equity Scope 1 and 2 emissions were 3,598kt 

CO2-e and we have announced clear near- and medium-term targets to reduce these emissions by 

15% (2025) and 30% (2030) on a net basis below the annual average (2016-20). 

We have publicly committed to ensuring our own advocacy, and the advocacy of industry 

associations in which we are a member, is aligned with: 
• Support for Paris Agreement goals and commitments and global net zero emissions by

2050.
• Support for appropriate protection to manage the social and economic costs of the

transition.
• Support for lower-emissions technologies (LETs) and other pathways to reducing/offsetting

emissions.

This submission is aligned with these principles. 

Summary 

We welcome initiatives by the Government that contribute to emissions reduction, and in particular 

welcomed the King Review's recommendation to introduce a 'crediting below baseline' scheme. 

Woodside supports the introduction of an economy wide carbon price, so we would prefer that the 

Mechanism be designed as a straightforward step towards such a price, by simply rewarding all 

abatement below the reference level. 



However, we recognise that the Government's response to the King Review endorsed designing 

the scheme as "a low-emissions technology deployment incentive ... [to] realise abatement 

opportunities that are not being accessed by the Emissions Reduction Fund." We have therefore 

structured this submission as a response to the design of the Mechanism for this purpose but have 

drawn attention to aspects that could allow its evolution towards a pricing scheme. Please refer to 

Attachment 1. 

Yours faithfully 

Tom Ridsdill-Smith 

Senior Vice President Climate 
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